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CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   

located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 

operate and other important community information. For 

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

CDD Orientation is cancelled on Thursday, December 27th, and 

January 3rd 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 

scheduled maintenance: 

 Paradise Dog Park 

The Paradise Dog Park will be closed for quarterly maintenance December 4th 

through December 22nd. 

 Savannah Regional Recreation Center 

The Savannah Regional Recreation Center will be closed for quarterly cleaning on  

December 29th. 

 Chatham Bocce Courts 

The Chatham Bocce Courts will be closed for maintenance December 12th through 

December 13th.  

 Allamanda Pickleball & Tennis Courts 

The Allamanda Pickleball and Tennis Courts will be closed for resurfacing  

December 10th through December 16th.  

 Allamanda Recreation Center 

The Allamanda Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on  December 15th.  

 Brinson-Perry Dog Park 

The Brinson-Perry Dog Park will be closed for quarterly maintenance December 

10th through December 14th. 

 SeaBreezeRecreation Center 

The SeaBreeze Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on  December 16th.  

 Moyer Recreation Center 

The Moyer Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on  December 16th.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board Meeting Updates 

 

Meeting Cancellation 

The following District Boards have cancelled their December 20, 2018 

meetings: 

 North Sumter County Utility Dependent District (NSCUDD) 

 

 

 

 Brownwood Community Development District 

 

 

 

 

 Village Community Development District No. 9 

 

 

 

 

For additional information or to view the entire District Board Meeting 

Schedule, please visit www.DistrictGov.org.   

What’s Happening in Your District... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Closures and Cancellations 

The District Customer Service Center and all District Administrative offices will be 

closed on Monday, December 24, 2018, Tuesday, December 25, 2018 and Tuesday, 

January 1, 2019 to celebrate the holidays.  In addition, please note the following 

holiday changes: 

 CDD Orientation is cancelled on Thursday, December 27th,and January 3rd. 

 

From our District family to yours, we wish you a safe and happy 

holiday!! 

Architectural Review Committee Date Changes 

While the ARC normally meets every Wednesday at 8:00 a.m., the meeting on 

Wednesday, December 26, 2018 is cancelled.  If you plan on submitting an 

application that will need to be reviewed during this time, your application must 

be received by the following dates:  

 

Friday, December 15, 2018 at noon is the application deadline for the 

ARC meeting that will be held on Wednesday, December 19, 2018. 

 

Wednesday, December 26, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. is the application 

deadline for the ARC meeting that will be held on Wednesday, 

January 2, 2019. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recreation Center Holiday Closings 

Monday, December 24- Recreation Offices Closed, Fitness Clubs Open 6:30am-

1pm; Trail Fee, Guest Id & Activity Registration services available 8am-12p at La 

Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower & Rohan; Centers close at 6pm. 

Tuesday, December 25- Closed 

Monday, December 31- Recreation Centers open as usual 7am-10pm; Fitness 

Clubs Open 6:30am-1pm; Resident Lifestyle Group meetings end at 1pm in 

preparation for New Year’s Eve Celebrations. 

Tuesday, January 1- Closed 

Although the recreation centers are closed the outdoor facilities and swimming 

pools will be open for your enjoyment.  Regular Services will resume Wednesday 

January 2, 2019. 

From our District family to yours, we wish you a safe and happy 

holiday!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Sanitation Information 

Village Community Development Districts 1-11 

If you live in Village Community Development Districts 1-11 in the Sumter County, 

Marion County or Fruitland Park portions of The Villages, there will not be 

sanitation collection on Tuesday, December 25, 2018.  For those with Tuesday trash 

and/or recycling, collection will occur on Saturday, December 22nd.  Please 

have your bags out no later than 6:00 a.m.  All others will follow your normal 

collection schedule.   

There will not be sanitation collection on Tuesday, January 1, 2019. For those with 

Tuesday trash and/or recycling, collection will occur on Saturday, December 

29th.  Please have your bags out no later than 6:00 a.m.  All others will follow your 

normal collection schedule.   

Village Community Development District No. 12  

If your sanitation collection is serviced by Waste Management in the Villages of 

Fenney, DeSota, and McClure, you will not have sanitation collection service on 

Tuesday, December 25th or Tuesday, January 1st.  Collection will occur on your next 

normally scheduled collection day.   

 

If you live in the Lake County portion of The Villages, please contact Lake County 

Solid Waste at (352) 343-3776 for information on your sanitation schedule.   

If you live in the Lady Lake portion of The Villages, please contact Waste 

Management at (352) 787-4416 for additional information.    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safety Reminders for the Holidays 

Community Watch will be working around the clock throughout the holidays.  We 

will be at full staffing levels in all phases of our operation: patrol, gate attendants, 

dispatch and gate ops. 

A couple of safety reminders: 

 If you will be away for the holidays, Community Watch offers a house check      

program for your consideration.  For a small fee, a CW patrol driver will walk the 

perimeter of your home 3 times per week.  If anything is not as it should be, we 

will contact you, your neighbor, or law enforcement if necessary.  At the very 

least, have a neighbor keep an eye on your home while you are away. 

 Indoor lights on timers are a great way to give the impression that 

someone is home. 

 Cancel paper delivers or have your neighbor pick up your papers 

from the driveway. 

 Track the delivery of your packages to be delivered to your home.  Don’t leave 

your packages sitting on your front doorstep for very long. 

If you are having guests for the holidays that may be unfamiliar with The Villages, let 

them know that they can get assistance in the form of “word map directions” from 

any of our manned gates.  The attendants also have word map directions to 

neighborhoods behind unmanned gates.  For additional information, please contact 

Community Watch at (352) 753-0550. 

Safety First! 



 

 

Del Mar Gate Operation Changes 

 

Based on direction from the Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) at the November 

2018 meeting, residents will begin to see operational changes at the Del Mar gate 

during the week of December 17, 2018 to improve the overall functionality of the 

gate.  Some of the changes you may begin to see include: 

 December 19, 2018 through January 6, 2019 – the gate will operate as a “visitor 

lane” style gate in which the Gate Attendant will open the gate for all users.  The 

Gate Attendant will NOT use a hand held stop sign or be stationed on the 

sidewalk near the roadway.  The gate arm activation switch is located in the 

gatehouse where the attendant will be located.  The Gate Attendant will have 

discretion to lock the gate in the “up” position during heavy traffic, as necessary.   

 January 7, 2019 through January 26, 2019 – the gate will be operated in 

“automatic open mode”.  The Gate Attendant will be stationed in the doorway to 

provide customer service and greet users.  As users approach the gate, the arm 

will automatically open WITHOUT the use of a gate access card or push of the 

button.  The Gate Attendant will have the discretion to lock the gate in the “up” 

position during heavy traffic, as necessary.   

 

We appreciate your patience as we attempt to improve the functionality and 

customer service provided at the Del Mar Gate.  Please use caution and reduce your 

speed when approaching the gate and pay attention to all directions provided by the 

Gate Attendant.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Community 

Watch at (352) 753-0550. 
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Please Join Us!! 

 

 

 

The Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) has scheduled a Capital Projects Budget 

Workshop for Wednesday, January 23, 2019 at 1:30 p.m. in the District Board 

Room.  The workshop agenda includes the discussion of the scope, schedule and 

budget for the recently acquired First Baptist Church Fellowship Hall/acreage and 

the Paradise Recreation Center.  Other topics include aquatic chair lifts and the 

Del Mar gate in addition to a review of financial and budgetary information.  

Mark your calendars and join us on January 23, 2019 for the AAC Capital Projects 

Budget Workshop! 


